SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 18th April 2005 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT






  Cllr  P A Blaine (Chairman) 





  “   N Aldis

  “   R Downing

  “   R Frood





  “   D Gale





  “   J Gurney





  “   D Jaeger






  “   M McMurdo






  “   C Osborne






  “   M Pettitt
  “   M Scott

  “   D Sharman






  “   G White

1.  APOLOGIES: There were none.
2.  STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST FROM MEMBERS   
(F90/04)

(a) Prejudicial Interests

There were none
(b) Personal interests

	Cllr McMurdo
	Planning Application 05/00585/LB
	Member is a member of the RSPB.

	Cllr Osborne
	Planning Application 05/00542/FULL 

Planning Application 05/00585/LB
	Member is a personal friend of the applicant.

A relative of the Member is employed by the RSPB and he is a member of the RSPB

	Cllr Pettitt
	Planning Application 05/00542/FULL
	Member is a personal friend of the applicant. Did not speak or vote.

	Cllr Sharman
	Planning Application 05/00585/LB
	Member is a volunteer worker at the RSPB reserve.


PART ‘A’ RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL

5. MATTERS ARISING





(F91/04)
(c) Commemoration of Victory in Europe/Japan Day 10th July 2005 (20.9.04) (F40/04) 
(SEE ALSO PART ‘B’ MINUTES – RESOLVED MATTERS, MINUTE No (F94/04))


RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND:  That a Portland Stone Plaque be commissioned to be placed at the War Memorial, Bedford Road, Sandy, marking the refurbishment of the Memorial in commemoration of the 60th Anniversary of the ending of WWII and that the cost of £286.13 be taken from the Contingency fund.


PART ‘B’ RESOLVED MATTERS

3. PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN COUNCIL 









(F92/04)
(SEE LIST ATTACHED)


4. MINUTES








(F93/04)

The Minutes of the Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on

Monday 14th March 2005  and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meeting on

Monday 11th April 2005, which had been previously circulated, were signed.

5. MATTERS ARISING 







(F94/04)

(a)  Planning Application 41/2001/1683 - Fallowfield Estate, Shop, Houses etc

(3.12.01)(F41/01)

No further information had been received.

RESOLVED: That the situation be noted
 (b) Possible appointment of a Town Manager/Project Officer (5.4.04) (F73/03)


Cllr Aldis reported that no further progress had been made with the establishment of S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd. 

No further information had been received from Ms Abrahams of Mid Beds District Council with regard to the issue of the carrying forward of the £10,000 funding pledged by the authority for 2004/2005 

RESOLVED: (i) That the situation be noted.

(ii) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to contact Ms Abrahams to ascertain whether or not funding had been secured for 2005/2006. Should this avenue prove unsuccessful Members requested that a letter be sent to both the Chief Executive and the Leader of Mid Beds District Council asking that the funding for this joint project be secured for the present financial year.
(c) Commemoration of Victory in Europe/Japan Day 10th July 2005 (20.9.05) (F40/04)

(SEE ALSO PART ‘A’ MINUTES – RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL, MINUTE No (F91/04))
Cllr Downing reported that the “Good Afternoon Club” were marking the event with a lecture entitled “Keep Smiling Through” on 8th July 2005.


(d) Trafalgar Weekend 21st - 23rd October 2005  (01.11.04) (F52/04)

Letters have been sent to the schools in Sandy and to the Bell and Sir William Peel Public Houses asking whether they have plans to commemorate the anniversary in any way.  Assistance was offered through publicity for events in the Quarterly Newsletter and dissemination of the information from the booklet distributed by the organising committee.


To date no replies have been received.

Cllr Jaeger reported that Sandye Place School would be holding their own event. 

RESOLVED: That the situation be noted.

(e) Newsletter posting on to Town Council Website (14.03.05) (F84/04)

This work has now been completed, and some Newsletters have been posted.

RESOLVED: That the situation be noted and that this item may now be deleted.

(f) Flood Protection Works – Bedford Road, Sandy (14.03.05) (F86/04)
A meeting took place of the Flood Plan Working Group on Tuesday 5 April.  It was attended by Mr Steve Thomas of Mid Beds District Council and Mr Dave Thomas of the Ivel Drainage Board.  Arrangements have been made for them to attend the meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee on 16th May 2005 to give a presentation about the remedial works necessary to prevent future flooding.


RESOLVED: That the situation be noted.

(g) Code of Conduct Review – Consultation Document (14.3.05) (F87/04)
The Policies Working Group has been requested to meet to consider the Review and return with its findings to the meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee on 16th May 2005.

RESOLVED: That the situation be noted.

(h) Devolving Services from Mid Beds D.C. (14.03.05) (F88/04)

Although some replies have been received others are still awaited and the data has not yet been collated.  A report will be brought to the Finance and General Purposes Committee of 16th May 2005.

RESOLVED: That the situation be noted.

(i) New Edition of Town Guide (14.03.05) (F83/04)

Cllr Osborne requested an update on the position regarding the Town Guide.  The Deputy Clerk reported that publication had been deferred at the request of Members and that the Clerk was revising the text.
RESOLVED: That the situation be noted.



6. POSITION OF OUTSTANDING AUTHORISED/CONTRACTED WORKS (F95/04)
2004/2005
Capital Expenditure

Purchase of Ramps for loading L.D.V. Vehicle


This work has now been completed satisfactorily and the ramps received and in use.

RESOLVED: That the situation be noted and that this item may now be deleted.


7. INSURANCE ARRANGEMENTS




(F96/04)

The Deputy Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.
Members were dismayed by the lack of options available to them in the way of insurance and the possibility that there may eventually be no company willing to insure local Councils because of the increasing number of Public Liability claims. It was reported that some larger authorities were now self insuring but this is not a viable option for Town Councils of Sandy’s size. 
RESOLVED: (a) That the Clerk be asked to contact NALC to find out whether this potential problem had been highlighted and if solutions were being sought.

(b) That Cllr Blaine be requested to raise the issue at the Bedfordshire Town and Parish Councils Association.

(c) That the item may now be deleted and further information communicated through the Periodic Bulletin.

8. FINANCIAL REGULATIONS
(F97/04)

The Deputy Clerk's report and the draft Financial Regulations, which had been previously circulated were received and considered. 
RESOLVED: (a) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to differentiate, as far as possible, in the document between the duties of the Clerk and those specific to the Responsible Financial Officer.

(b) That the levels of monetary value be omitted from the main document and included in an appendix in order to avoid changes to the main regulations at an annual review of the monetary values.


(c) That paragraph 7 should be re-written to indicate that proposals for expenditure should be considered at the September meetings of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee and Finance and General Purposes Committee.  These Committees should then submit their recommendations for expenditure to the Audit Committee meeting held in November.

(d) That the Budget papers provided for consideration by the Audit Committee should include a three year forecast of receipts and payments.

9. PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS TO C.C.T.V. SYSTEM, BEDFORD ROAD RECREATION GROUND



 (F98/04)
The Clerk's report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered. There was some discussion about the area to the rear of the pavilion, between it and the recreation ground fence. Anti-social behaviour can take place in this area without being seen by the security camera.
RESOLVED: (a) That the proposed improvements to the camera and lighting in Bedford Road Recreation Ground be approved and the order be placed.

(b) That Sandy Security be requested to provide a report on the condition and location of the other cameras owned by Sandy Town Council in order that a programme of replacement and relocation, if necessary, can be instituted.

(c) That the Clerk be requested to provide a report on the feasibility and cost of fencing and gating the area behind the pavilion at Bedford Road.

Cllr Frood reported under this item that he had witnessed an incident recently and had attempted to contact the police on their published number for Mid Bedfordshire.  The telephone rang for thirty minutes without being answered and he was unable to speak to a police officer.

RESOLVED: That the Clerk be requested to write to the Chief Constable describing the problems encountered by members of the public trying to contact the police force and asking for the service to be improved.

10. PROPOSED TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE – MARKET  SQUARE/CAMBRIDGE ROAD/ PLEASANT PLACE, SANDY  (F99/04)

The letter from Bedfordshire County Council, which had been previously circulated was received and considered. It was pointed out that, although this order was for one week, once the Town Centre Enhancement Project began restrictions would be in force for a much longer period. The impact of the closure on local traders and residents was discussed at length and suggestions were made for alternative car parking arrangements.  Cllr Blaine explained that the Town Centre Partnership had already considered these matters and that it had not proved possible to make alternative arrangements.
RESOLVED: That the Clerk be requested to ascertain when work on both the replacement drain and the Town Centre enhancement was to begin and that every effort be made by way of press releases, leaflets and posters to alert residents and other members of the public to the restrictions which will apply.

11. PRESS RELEASE

(F100/04)

RESOLVED: That a Press Release be issued regarding the closure of the Market Square, Pleasant Place and Cambridge Road as resolved above.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	7.4.05

29/05


	05/00542/FULL

Mr A Bates

16 Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EL
	Full application for the demolition of timber garden shed and covered way erection of rear porch, alterations to existing outbuildings and re-roofing of existing greenhouse and garden shed at 16 Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds.   Near neighbours 14 & 18 Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds notified
	RESOLVED:  No Objections
	F & G P

18.4.05

19.4.05
	

	13.4.05

30/05


	05/00585/LB

Mr D Waller

RSPB

The Lodge

Sandy

Beds

SG19 2DL


	Application for Listed Building Consent for the demolition and reconstruction of rebuilt section of garden wall at the RSPB, The Lodge, Sandy, Beds.
	RESOLVED:  No Objections
	F & G P

18.4.05

19.4.05
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